Town of Freeport, Maine
Coastal Waters Commission
Meeting Minutes
February 12, 2020

	Participants:








Absent:

Guest:
	Jeff Stenzel
Dayton Benway
Peter Polovichik
Mark Morrissy 
Laurie Orlando
Joe Frazer
Tod Yankee
Charlie Tetreau – Harbor Master



Thornton Ring
Carter Becker
Grechten Parker Iszard – part time Freeport resident



	Coastal Waters Commission (the Commission) Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm on February 12, 2020 at the Freeport Community Center.

Minutes from the December 2019 meeting were reviewed with no revisions proposed.  Mr. Polovichik moved to approve the minutes and Mr. Morrissy seconded the motion.  All members of the Commission were in favor with none opposed.

The minutes from the January 22, 2020 special meeting were reviewed with two revisions proposed.  Ms. Orlando moved to approve the minutes as revised, and Mr. Morrissy seconded the motion.  All members of the Commission were in favor with none opposed.

The Harbormaster report was presented by Mr. Tetreau.  The only item of significance was a proposed site of an aquatic farm lease that would reside between Bustins Island and Sow and Pig.  The site would be 7 acres and sit on the bottom.

Mr. Becker presented a wharfing out project on behalf of Caroline and Marcus Iafrate of 77 Spar Cove Road.  Notable details of the application include:
· The dock will be stored in the driveway and transported via truck.
· The wharf consists of the gangway and dock or float only.  All dimensions are within scope of the ordinance.
· Access to the gangway is across marshland by foot. 

Final consideration of the application will occur at the March meeting. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.
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